
TOWN OF HARWICH

WASTEWATER SUPPORT COMMITTEE
Donn Griffin Room
Tuesday, June 5, 2018, 8:30AM
MINUTES

Present:  Sharon Pfleger, Chair, Christopher Harlow, Noreen Donahue, Peter Hughes, Ann Howe (Ann participating remotely via phone)
Also present:  BoS Liaison Larry Ballantine, Town Administrator Chris Clark, Health Director Meggan Eldredge, Water Superintendent Dan Pelletier and others
Call to Order
The meeting was called to order at 8:30 AM by Chair Sharon Pfleger and taped for Channel 18.  Chair Sharon Pfleger announced that Committee Member Ann Howe was participating remotely via phone.
Public Comment - None
Approval of Minutes

Minutes of 4/30/18:    Motion to approve by Peter Hughes



Seconded by Chris Harlow
Vote: Yes-5 No-0 

Minutes of 5/17/18:   (Notice of Canceled Meeting) Motion to approve by Peter Hughes




Seconded by Chris Harlow

Vote: Yes-5 No-0 

Planning Discussion – Various Topics

Meeting Schedule for FY19:
As some members have had conflicts with the committee’s existing schedule, a new schedule was discussed for the upcoming year, FY19.  The consensus was that the committee will meet twice a month, one morning and one evening meeting.  The morning meeting will be on the first Tuesday of each month at 8:30 a.m.  The evening meeting will be on the fourth Thursday of each month at 6 p.m. The meetings will be held at Town Hall and this revised schedule will begin in July of 2018.

Step by Step Guide to Sewer Hook-ups:

The committee has planned to produce a Manual that will aid homeowners in the many facets of the hook-up process.  We are referring to this as the “Step by Step Guide”.  Ann Howe had previously begun a draft version.
There was a lengthy discussion as to the content and even more so, the format of the Guide.  Most agreed that some type of Chapter presentation would be useful and that much of the information that Ann has compiled could be used within the different Chapter topics.  It was also agreed that a FAQ (frequently asked questions) style document would also be useful and the hook-up information may best be presented by designing it in both an indexed format as well as a FAQ format.  Members had comments about keeping the data in laymen’s terms and having the focus be from the point of view of what the homeowner needs to know. 

A suggestion was made to have a work session or a working group devoted to hashing out the particulars of this guide and bring it back for discussion at future meetings.

Professional Engineers/Licensed Utility Installers:
By May of 2019, the first homes that have construction passing down their streets will have to decide where the hook-up “stub” for their property will be located (on which specific section of the frontage of their property).  Chair Sharon Pfleger inquired as to the status of the list of Professional Engineers and Licensed Utility Installers as many residents may need to consult the engineers before they can determine the best location of their stub.

Water Superintendent Dan Pelletier added that the Town is considering adding a classification for Registered Sanitarians (firms that currently design septic plans for homes with H2O usage less than 2,000 gallons a day, which covers almost all residents).  Per Chris Clark, regulations stipulating what credentials are required for all concerned, Professional Engineers, Registered Sanitarians and Licensed Utility Installers will be brought to the Board of Selectmen acting as Wastewater/Sewer Commissioners for their approval.       
Meetings with Businesses in Phase II:

Chair Sharon Pfleger suggested the committee consider having meetings with Businesses in the Phase II area as thus far all of our meetings have been with residential homeowners.  Larry Ballantine suggested that we invite Businesses and Developers in to a future committee meeting.  Noreen will pursue formulating a list of businesses in the Phase II area.
Further, it was suggested by Peter that we invite Cindi Williams of the Chamber of Commerce back to one of our meetings in the near future.

Meetings with Realtors and Developers in Phase II:

The committee had previously said that they would like to update local Realtors on project progress at one of the Realtors’ weekly meetings and to do that every few months.  

Letter to Homeowners et al who are definitely in Phase II area and slated for Sewer connection:  
Chris Harlow presented a possible draft of a letter to homeowners in the Phase II area.  It was felt that his rendition was good, but the some of the drawings and information from the brochure prepared for Town Meeting might be more timely at this point.  
Members of the committee and audience had a lively discussion as to the possible content of the letter and it was decided that Health Director Meggan Eldredge would compose a draft and that Sharon and Noreen from the committee would meet next week with Meggan and Chris Clark to finalize the wording and coordinate the collation of the letter.  
Peter Hughes added that there are other aspects of the Wastewater Program that we can not lose sight of despite the immediacy of the East Harwich situation.  Programs such as Water Monitoring, and attention to work at Hinckley’s Pond and Cold Brook should not be neglected by the committee.

Chris Clark added his concern that Water Sampling and compliance with Permits from the DEP and Commission must be coordinated and brought up to date.  There is a spreadsheet prepared by Sharon and others from the WIC (Wastewater Implementation Committee) that tracks items in the Permits.  Sharon will work with Evan and Dan to get the spreadsheet accessible for all necessary users.  

Update from Town Administrator
Per Chris Clark, CDM is working on finalizing the overall plan so over the June/July time frame, the plan should be complete.  Chris Clark stated that the locations of the six pump stations have been selected and he will be contacting the abutters personally.  Legwork is being done on the 15 private ways to see if any existing water easements will suffice for sewer purposes or if additional easements will be required.
Land/Use Regulations are being developed by CDM Smith as they are required to be in place in order to be ready for the loan application process.

All aspects of the project are being coordinated to be ready for the October 2018 SRF (State Revolving Fund) loan application deadline.
Correspondence and Announcements

Noreen announced that at the June 21, 2018 meeting, there will be local bank representatives in attendance to provide information related to hook-up loans and answer questions. 
Noreen and the others thanked Chris Harlow for his lengthy and exemplary service to Wastewater issues as Chris’ committee membership term is ending. 

Next Meeting Dates
· Thursday, June21, 2018 at 6 PM in Town Hall

· Tuesday, July 3, 2018 at 8:30 AM in Town Hall
Adjournment
10:30 AM
Minutes respectfully submitted by Noreen Donahue, Clerk.


